
The Federal Service for Supervision of Consumer Rights Protection and Human Well-Being informs 

about the introduction of a temporary sanitary measure to suspend the import of food products 

"Fresh Oranges" into the territory of the Russian Federation (EAEU HS code 0805) from 13.01.2022. 

Country of origin - Republic of Turkey- 

 

This measure was taken in order to protect the life and health of the population of the Russian 

Federation, in connection with the repeated detection of the specified food products containing 

residual amounts of pesticides that have not passed the state registration procedure on the territory 

of the Russian Federation as a result of sanitary quarantine control on the territory of the Russian 

Federation. 

 

In accordance with Article 16 of Federal Law No. 52-FZ dated 30.03L999 "On sanitary and 

Epidemiological welfare of the population", Article 15 of Federal Law No. 29-FZ dated 02.01.2000 "On 

the quality and safety of food products", products imported into the territory of the Russian 

Federation must not have a harmful effect on humans and their habitat, food products must comply 

with mandatory requirements established in accordance with the legislation of the Russian Federation 

for the permissible content of chemical (including radioactive), biological substances and their 

compounds, microorganisms and other biological organisms that pose a danger to the health of 

current and future generations. 

 

This information is provided in the order of informing and taking measures within the scope of 

authority (attached). 

Based on the results of the relevant measures taken in relation to these products, we ask you to send 

information to the address of Rospotrebnadzor. 


